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Tidings

Newsletter of Good Shepherd

The month of September marks the beginning

our new program year, which means that mar .
of the ministries or programs that take a breal .
over the summer are gearing up for anothe™ *
exciting year of mission and ministry. Th
busyness of this time of year means that th
edition of Tidingis chock full of important
information about how you can get involved a
become a part of what God is doing in our
congregation and local community. So, | am not going to write a lengthy
article this month. Instead, | want to briefly call your attention to some
of the content you will encounter in our newsletter this month.

Strategic Planning 0 On September 9, we will be gathering for a
special congregational meeting where we will present exciting
information about the specific projects and initiatives that we will be
launching this year as part of our Strategic Plan.

Staff Changes 6 As we begin this year program year, we are also
making some adjustments to our staff, which will enable us to foster
continued growth in the areas of Sunday School, Youth Ministry, and
our Music program.

The Rect or @ %his falp weuwitl be continuing the monthly
Rectords Forum on Sunday morning
us to engage in meaningful conversation about important issues in our
culture and society.

The Episcopal Way 0 This new class is specifically designed for
newcomers or anyone interested in learning more about life in the
Episcopal Church.

These are just some of the events and ministry opportunities that are
taking place during this upcoming fall season. | encourage you to take
some time to carefully read this edition didinggand see how God is
calling you to be a beacon of Go

In Christ,

" OOT Ul T EUDOG

7 M/ 7
Sunday, September 9
9:15 a.m.
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Strategic Planning Update

Congregational Meeting 6 Sunday, September 9 at 9:15 a.m.

We are now officially entering into the implementation phase of our strategic plan. After a year of research and
planning, we are ready to begin setting in motion the various projects and initiatives that will enable us to continue tc
grow and develop into the future. This next of the process will be facilitated by a team appropriately referred to as the
Implementation Oversight Team (I0T). The members of this team include the Rector, the Head of School, the Seniol
Warden, and the School Board Chair. In addition, we have three leaders who will be tasked with overseeing the
specific goals we have established for the church and school. These leaders are called Goal Champions and will
working with our various ministry leaders and volunteers to ensure that the projects and initiatives are running
smoothly. The Goal Champions are as follows:

Patti Hamilton Goal One / Church
Susie Cooper Goal Two / School
Catherine Oenbrink Goal Three / Church & School

The 10T will be presenting the next phase of our plan at a special Congregational Meeting on Sunday, September 9,
9:15 a.m. in the church. At this special meeting we will be presenting the following information:

1 Review of our new Vision, Mission, and Goals

1 Explanation of the Implementation Process

1 Presentation of Strategic Priorities for 2018/2019

1 Presentation of Projects and Initiatives
-Timetables: When will these initiatives be completed
-Leadership: Who will be in charge of these initiatives?
-Communication: How can | learn more?
-Opportunities: How can | get involved?

Pl ease plan to join us for this important meeting as
want to miss it!

What 6s Up i n the Church

Update on Assistant Rector Search and other Staff Changes

Over the past several months, we have been engaged in an active search for an MinstelSE=
Assistant Rector, who would have oversight of our Children, Youth, and Family (
ministries. Unfortunately, this search ha®§
fité for Good Shepherd at this time. I n cg TA

to continue our search into the coming year, specifically focusing our attention on -k

senior seminarians who will be graduating next spring.

Kate Gouery

‘ Interim Sunday School
4 Director

In the meantime, we are taking steps to ensure that our Children, Youth, and Fat
ministries have adequate oversight and leadership as we enter into our new prog
year. | am pleased to announce that Kate Gouery will be joining the staff as &4
Interim Sunday School Coordinator and lan Anderson will be coming on board as
Interim Youth Ministry Coordinator. Both Kate and lan have been serving in th
respective roles as volunteers for the last year. Now they are joining the staff i
stipendiary capacity.

In addition to Kate and lan, we have also hired Debbie White to serve as our new
Assistant Choir Coordinator. Debbie brings years of experience as a trained vocalist ~ Debbie Wi
and musical leader. She will be assisting the development and training of our choir and Assistant G
will be overseeing additional musical grr¥48
will also be working with our Choir Director, Timm Johnsdeynolds, and Fr. Doug
in planning special services and arranging for guest vocalists and instrumentalists.
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Last January, we began a monthly gathering for discussion and dialogud tealled
Re ct or 0OThis if anr oppartunity for us to come together for meaningful
The conversation about many of the significant issues and events in our contemporary
culture and society. We may not always agree about a particular topic or issue, but
The Rectindedigeed to ba auime when we can model what it means to be
RE C T O R S a Christian community and how we are called to treat each other even when we
disagree. Over the course of the next few montish e R e ¢ t willrexplere & o r
L} variety of political, cultural, and religious issues that are relevant to our

F 0 ru m contemporary context.

What is Truth?

Faith in a World of OFake Newsb®d
This question posed by Pontius Pilate to Jesus during his trial cuts to the heart of the Christian faith. Jesus hiragelf clai
to be t heuthpawnady ,t htehel i fe. 6 How do we, as Christians, r
0the truthdé is being significantly under mined?

The Face of Christianity
How the Church Handles Scandal

For nearly two decades, the Roman Catholic Church has been rocked by scandals related to sexual abuse
corruption. However, these very public events are symptomatic of a larger issue that has plagued the Christian chul
since its inception. How do we, as Christians, respond to scandal and the fallibility of our leaders?

Politics, Religion, and Gratitude
Giving Thanks as a Pathway to Change

Historian and demographer, Diana Butler Bass, has done extensive research on the changes that are facing the chur
the 21 century. As part of her research, she has studied various practices that she believes will help Christi;
communities continue to thrive even in the midst of change. How might gratitude function as a foundational spiritu
practice in society and the church?

Christianity After Religion
The Shifting Spiritual Landscape in America

Building on the work of Diana Butler Bass, this last forum of the year will explore the ways in which the spirituc
landscape in America continues to change in dramatic ways. These changes force Christian communities to examine
assumptions and embrace new ways of obeing the churc

The Episcopal Way

Exploring the Life, History, and Faith of the Episcopal Church

Next month, on October 2%, Bishop Peter Eaton will be making is annual visitatic

Good Shepherd. The visitation of the Bishop is a visible reminder of the unit

common mission of the church. The Bishop is our chief pastor and the spiritual |

of our diocesan community. It is CTheElscoaIWa ing
candidates for Conflrmatlon Receptlon and Reaffirmation. Detailed information /\NI\IRL‘DULIIQN mun_]\ 1}([gnu1un

these sacramental rites is provided on page 6, but each represents a di

opportunity to publicly declare or reaffirm your faith in Christ and your commitmec. .

to the ministry of the church. If you would like additional information about Confirmation, Reception, or
Reaffirmation, please talk with Fr. Doug or a member of the staff.

On September 29, Fr. Doug will be leading a @&y class calle@he Episcopal Wawhich is required for anyone
interested in Confirmation, Reception, or Reaffirmation. This class is also for anyone who is new to Good Shepherd o
might be interested in learning more about Good Shepherd and the Episcopal Church. To register for the class
contact Jo Wood in the church office.



Tidings

Bible Study & Groups Choir Open House

WEDNESDAY BIBLE STUD Y WITH Sunday, September 2, at 11:30 a.m.

THE RECTOR o . . .

Each Wednesday at 11:30 a.m. in the Parish Hall Music inspires, and church music IS worship. It is an art form that

lifts up ordinary text to a new level. And, it is improved with
GOOD SHEPHERD GOOD G UYS many voices.

Fridays at 8:00 AM in the Parish Hall

All Good Shepherd Men Are Welcomeloin
us ...and bring a friend!

Please come to a very special Choir Open House after the 10:00
service onSunday, September 2 , when you can find out about
your place in this expressive, spiritual ministry. Meet our

LITERARY CIRCLE BOOK GROUP Director of Music, Timm JohnseReynolds, and our Assistant
Thursday, September 6, at 7:00 p.m. Choir Coordinator, Debbie White, along with other choir
Upcoming Reading Schedule: members. Enjoy light refreshments, and make a glorious
The Great Alone by Kristen Hannah connection through faith and friendship.

Contact Peggy, at mpchittum@comcast.net or
7722830036 for reading list and other
information.

Coffee House Open Mic Night

DAUGHTERS OF THEKIN G _ Friday, September 28, at 7:00 p.m. **New Ti
Saturday, September 8, at 10:00 a.m. in the Wedve taken our br eak

library. For information about the Order of wedre ready to start u

the Daughters of the King, please contact food. fellowshi :

. : p and fun for the whole family! T
Laurie Caudle at 56746-1253. is an open mic, so bring your instrument and sigr
to play as the evening begins. Refreshmentsy

MORNING GLORY

~ available.
WOMENGS FELL OVREAKFASTB
8:00 a.m. on the second and fourth Friday of each
month
Corner Café, at US 1 and Tequesta Drive GRIEFAXSHARE
Contact Jessica at 56847-3105 for .
information. Hurting after the loss of a loved one?
SHEPHERD EOOOT UPET wallw wd®WUIwE®SIEW O 0 u
Monday 8OUWEWOEY!I wOOwWT OwUOT UOUT T wOT T wl
7:30pm AA (men and women)
Tuesday The next 13week session is slated for September 10, at 6:30
10: 30am Har mony ( Wome n dpm. Regse contact GriefShare Registrar, Alex Lesbirel, for
Wednesday meeting information. (56747-5939)
3\/%%%?}? Freedom to Grow-Afén for men and Ad(_i@tionally, if you would Iil§e to fi_nd out if a role as a group
Friday facilitator may be your special calling at Good Shepherd, please

~ contact Fr. Doug or Merike Seely in the church office to begin a
10: 30am Har mony (WOmenoﬁrelir‘éﬁgé/discgssion. y 9

CHOIR PRACTICE
Thursday at 7:00 p.m., Sunday at 9:15 a.m.
We will begin again on September 6. Please

"Twli TEOUwWOT T wEUOOT O1T1 EVUUI EwEWE WEE

join us! Green Spirits Earth Stewardship

NEW TO GOOD SHEPHERD? New Program Year to begin this fall! Stay tuned...

Please contactlo Wood, our Director of /52 -)33)/
Hospitality, for valuable information about We the Green Spirits of Good Shepherd, are called to be
Good Shepherd, our programs, activities and faithful st e waCREATIONT to Bozldird Bs g i
events. 7461674 jwood@goodsheponline.org beauty and goodness by word and deed, here at Church of the

Good Shepherd and in our daily lives at home, at work and in
the community.
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oYou ar e our angel W Kken,
Principal of the Warfield School in

Indiantown. With the help of Fr. Doug

supplies on August 9, in time for the start
Outreach & Missions of school on August
(07 T CERTEIEN WA EEERG] will go on tables in the hallway, and
LWERITSIRUTELRERCEVRGIRUEE tomorrow the children and their parents
month. Our next meeting will EEVYEEEIN| come and sel ec
CEUERCIESCIEEERCE Vs, Menken. We were pleased to be ablg
BRI BEUVA (o contribute almost 150 backpacks
along with 25 carton boxes filled with
crayons, pencils, markers, glue sticks and notebooks. In addition to sc
supplies, this year we brought with us anothear0 0 c hi | dr, e
thanks to some generous donations from local thrift stores. And thanks §
a generous member of our own congregation, we donatd@0 Thanks to your kind donations, Fr. Doug, Marilyn Lz
toothbrushes for the children as well. Everyone pitched in on this worthyLynne zinghini and Bill Jowett prepared a truck full of
project, and the school, its staff and the children are deeply grateful. supplies for delivery to the Warfield School in Indiantow
The Outreach & Mission Committee also wants to express deep
gratitude to al/l who attended ouif QB@?(&OE‘% ufUakalﬁQE 69%
O0Bring a donati on, get a breakfas Izlre
for our Pantry. Two days later, we were surprised and delighted when & ) OuxUu w UIlEUw& QOE W

volunteer from the Rotary Club of Jupitdfequesta arrived at Good .U U Ul EET wé w, DBUUD O
Shepherd with another 15 bags of groceries for the Pantry!!  Thesge
donations will enable us to continue feeding the most needy members ¢f S Georgeds Food
our own community. Food For the Poor

Finally, we want to acknowledge all those who have participate Our Little Roses Orphanage

ver et aelaq 's%0 Sp rPd ¢?rcaf

South Florlda Haiti PI’OjeCt
Seamands Church I n
Meals on Wheels

over the years in the oOHome Del
changed hands on August 3. For 37 years, a consortium of five lodal
churches, including Good Shepherd, has participated with Jupiter Medi¢al

Center in providing nutritious meals to the homebound. That program has Mc Gregords Mifni st
now been taken over by the national organization, Meals of Wheels. AnnEpiscopal Relief & Development
Meng, our Good Shepherd coordinalt(ijJatemalah§0m0®r¢WgCandizing

luncheon in our Parish Hall on Saturday, September 22, to honor the marny S € N iorsdo Christmas
volunteers and staff who have helped to prepare and deliver these meals, CROSE?/IS'n'ISt”eS
and who in the process have befriended many members of our community ©

Food Pantry
who are homebound. Family Promise

Adult Mission
Warfield School, Indiantown

Outreach and M
Committee at
presentation tal
Summer Sunda
Qutreach is ac
involved in man
varying cause
ministries on ¢

Did you know?

You can request info about
ministries we serve through
Outreach & Missions online!

Your responses will help us to gauge i
outreach projects, allowing us to plan
serve others. Visit the Outreach P
goodsheponline.org

continued supp
Outreach & Mis
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Confirmation, Reception & Reaffirmation
in the Episcopal Church

CONFIRMATION
Baptism is the ancient entry rite i nt olnBdptesm,@daffirnctiat w
we belong to the God who is made known to us in Jesus, and we promise (or, promises are made for us, if we are
infants) to live our lives in accordance with this deepest truth about who we are and

whose we are. Confirmation in the Episcopal Church is a sacramental rite in whiech—————

those who were baptized at a young age make a mature and public affirmation of the X
promises made on their behalfAfter making these affirmations, a bishop in apostolic

c
L
> C>

V)
. O

E

succession lays hands on the candidate and prays a prayer of confirmatias. E 6 r U é EUDC
recommended that youth be at least 14 years old before seeking confirmafea.tfie N 2y ~ 2

Book of Common Prayer for the promises made at Baptism;308, 288 for the UILEIl xUDBOOu
proceedings at Confirmation, pp-4493 ) ‘| E S U O E U POC
RECEPTION E i w i i O EwoO
Reception is for those who have already been Confirmed in another denomination by N NN
a bishop in apostolic succession (Roman Catholics, Orthodox, LutheRegeption is 2EUUUEEAaO
a way of honoring someone who has made a mature confession of faith in any othe} « 171 AE 1
denomination by saying, in effect, we recognize and honor your spiritual journey?ini l‘J I_ OE I EJAU'II_
another fellowship, and we welcome you into the fellowship of the Episcopal Church, 9%U O w# OUIl O

as you continue that journeyThe bishop lays hands on the person being received and .

says, OWe recognize you as a member of the one holy
and we receive you into t BGP,pfidaIfyouhavé nogbeea Confirnted & ReCeivedmu |
by a bishop in apostolic succession, you may choose either Confirmation or Reception, although tradition might nudge
you toward Confirmation.

REAFFIRMATION

Reaffirmation is for people who are already Confirmed in the Episcopal Chiome people presented to the bishop
during the service of Confir mat i oThesa mightte peopleavha have lbeene a f
away from the church for a period of time and want to make a new beginr@igers might be people who sense that

they are at a new stage in their spiritual life and want to affirm this in a sacramental, public manner. This is especial
true if a person was confirmed at a young age.

s L SYYASA C2NJ I S @Sy FLIINBOAIGSa &2dNJ {AYR R2yl az
HEAVEN. d4K2S4&8 YR YdzOK Y2NB® tfSIFasS GAarldG 2dzNJ aK2L) &2 2\
G dzyoSt ASOlLotS LINKAOSao

{ K2 LJ | 2 dzN.

& tnYhidpwrbn |
Z - €& THYhIdPW®DY n |
{dzy R & 3 az2yRI &

I Rf& F OO0S L

2 5%w3' SwH 3
Pennies For Heaven

Accessory Sale 52yl a2ya | NB 3t
Saturday, October 13 . L i R
9:00 a.m.fi 1:00 p.m. I f f aK2L)] LINROSSRa 0SYySUU UKS aAas
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Radiating
God’ s

A Four Week

Love

Sermon Series

During the month of September, Fr. Doug will be preaching a-feeek

series based on our congregational Mission and Vision statements. Why
do we exist as a congregation? What is the particular mission and purpose
that God has called us to fulfill? How will we accomplish this mission?
These are the fundamental questions that every congregation should be
able to answer. The answers to these questions shape our common life
together and equip us move forward in confidence and faith. So, join us,
starting September 9, as we explore our mission and vision together!

Prayer for the Church

Tuesdays | 8:30 8 9:00 AM

Beginning Tuesday, September 11, you are invited to join us each week for
an informal time of prayer and reflection. The focus of this time will be to
pray for our church and school, for our clergy and staff, and for our many
volunteers and ministry leaders. As we begin the implementation of our

Baptisms are generally
administered on Easter Eve,
Pent ecost Al | Sai

the first Sunday after Epiphany.
Pre-baptism classes are held
seasonally. The next class series
begins in October 2018. A person
of any age may receive the
sacrament of Holy Baptism.

The Sacrament of Marriage
requires a minimum of 90 days
notice to our office and includes
premarital counseling. An initial
conference with the clergy should
be scheduled by the couple to
review the process and any special
circumstances before
commitments may be made.

Funeral or memorial services
for communicants of the parish

. . . . are, customarily helg in the chyrch
S.t r_at_eglc Pl an, I 'S essentlal_ tha%(}ma)\fviﬁclucﬂa?h (Bel%brratic[){n& pr
direction in all we do. If you are unable to join us on Tuesday mornings, :
) the Haoly Eucha{rlst.
pl ease continue to pray for our congr’egation and for
Spirit to be among us. To transfer your church
membership to Good Shepherd,
please contact Paula in the office
!’)- . for a transfer form. (7461674)
LVLng Please call the church office for
the Tag mo-e «fo mation akout special
1S10N services. 7461674
‘ ‘\ STEWARDSHIP 2019
Congratulations to the
Rev. Charles Sakin
as we recognize his 50 years
as an ordained priest. '
&EOOEwW2i 1 xT T UEwBDUwUUUOaAawWEODI UUI EY o1 U
I Bx1 UDI OEl Owi EDUT OWEOEwWOOYI1 wpk b U}
'J WEOEWT PUwpPDi 1 Ow*EQI aOWEUIT wi i & OO
PT T OwUlIT awEUl wOOEEOSww6BT 1T Owdod g',LJEYi
El pOAWI BOPODPI UWEOCEWUT 1 PUwWOUT T Uw a)ié W w
3T EOOwWwadlwnUdw" T EUOT Uwi OUwaob OE w:
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Good Shepherd School Bell Tower News

School Days, School Days!

Do not ask, of or --wihtalsnfor 120 gourty,evibrant rmird$ dnd 25 dalented,
dedicated staff members! Yes, another school year has begun. We began"oye&@6with an
active week of teacher planning. Policies were reviewed and meetings were held to prepare fo
the exciting year ahead.

NN

On August 20, the school entrance became the backdrop for pictures of smiling students in
pristine uniforms with brand new book bags. First time school parents left, many with tears in their eyes, as the childre
skipped merrily into their new classrooms. Veteran parents were delighted to have the summer come to an end ar
their children back in school!

There were many comments about the beautiful landscape surrounding the school. On Alignsady 30 church and
school volunteers joined together to trim, plant and mulch to beautify the campus. On behalf of the school staff, paren
and students, | thank all of those who participated and helped make the school appearance exemplary.

A warm welcome is extended to our two new staff members, Talia Cervetti and Aerial Kovner. Talia, our new Art
teacher, received her BFA from California College of the Arts, and her MFA from Florida Atlantic University. Aerial is
senior in the Medical Academy at Jupiter High School and will be working in thecsiteprogram.

| look forward to welcoming many of you into our school. | hope that you will consider volunteering time with our
students and staff. Extra hands are always wel comed
class activity seips and working with students. If you have interests or experience that could be shared with student:
and staff, please call me with your thoughts or suggestions. Working together, we can make a great school ev
grander!

Closing in appreciation for your support and with prayer,

Rosemary

Childrends Ministry C
Sunday School meets every Sunday at 9:45 a.m. in the Ryon building.
Adult -staffed Nursery is available for infarfisPreK 3.

You may register for Sunday School at any time of the year.

S : " GS Kids areSO gr at ef ul for the Sufemer G
McFarland and Betsy Slocum actively taught the children that we @aa@lBody . Anna Reid and lan Taylor used
musical chairs to teach theruits of the Spirit . Peggy and Mike Green shared their experiences and ran the kids
Energy out on the field, and Mike and Teresa Grashof had fun leading the kidsitg Water!

Have you thought abouloining the Fun? We needYOU two Sundays per month to round out our Sunday
school team.Come check us out!

Chil dr enos On September 16, wedll be
: : the new GS Kids team and Youth Leaders.
Informational Meeting for Please join us in supporting our great volunteers!

Sunday, September 2

Sign up today with Kate Gouery a
sundayschool@goodsheponline.or
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: YO UTH Youth Group (grades-d2) meets on Wednesday evenings from 6:G00 p.m. in the
mA ] youth rooms and Parish Hall. Dinner is always served. Please visit the Youth Pagg
/ \C | IO n website www.goodsheponline.org for more information.

Thank you to all who came out on Wednesday night for the Youth Beg | n ning Of Year YOUth

Group KickOff meeting. The final attendee count was 65, includin

27 youth! Kudos to the Smiths and the Ungers, who brought frienc LOCk _|n Labor Day Weeken:d

who might be interested in attending throughout the year. Friends
who wish to become a part of our covenant community are always Please RSVP to

welcome. )
youth@goodsheponline.org

Herefs |l ooking forward to a g

lan Anderson Saturday, Sept. 1 (3:00 pm arrival) to

Interim Youth Minister
youth@goodsheponline.org

Sunday, Sept. 2 (after church, ~11:30 &

Youth Vision Statement

Good Shepherd Youth Group will providejayful, loving andespectful community that allows each of its members
to grow into the unique person that God intends him or her to be, to develop responsibilitsiependence ,
teamwork and leadership skills, and to connect witters, the parish and the local and global communities through a
combination ofshenanigans, fun outings, spiritual development and outreach activities.

OOwaduUT wEUIT wi OE
xEUUPEDxEUI wbOu
2UO0EEawUl UYPEIT UwEZL
/ Ol EUI wEOOUEEUOW* 1T \
EOOa Ul w, EUUI UOwI
K t-Huy-% K N hu
L/ PwdS5$18. -Fw HAw w&l$ 3u nn
(3w(2w3(, $w3d. w"., $w3. &%3"' $1 $ , w%.
", +83%w31 (- (
2 341# 8w2$/ 3%, ! $1whkl(d O w
L(J - w3’ $ w* " 41" Kevin Johnson serves as
Good Shepherdds Y
9:45AM 0 11AM TORCH BEARERS & NEW ACOLYTES (Donuts & Coordinatqr and is able to answer
Lemonade) your qugonns about training and
scheduling. (58Q70491 or
) . kevin.johnson@thebreakers.com)
11:15AM 6 12:15PM SERVERS & CRUCIFERS (Pizza & Soft Drinks)
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VESTRY HIGHLIGHTS

A meeting of the Vestry of the Episcopal Church of the Good Shepherd was held pursuant to the Bylaws and by the
order of the Vestry in the Library of the Ryon building on Tuesday, August 21, 2018, at 7:00 p.m.

Members Present : The Reverend Doug Scharf, Jim Couillard, Rick Miller, Irina Cole, Bill Unger, Kevin Johnson,
Denise Preston, Katharine Murray, Mike Greefl@easurer, Merike SeelyParish Administrator, Maggie Riddle and
Catherine Oenbrink.Members Absent: Larry Smith, Patti Hamilton and Nancy Scarpa

The meeting opened with prayer.

Motion was approved to modify Agenda to include an update on Security for the campus.
Motion was approved to accept the minutes for June meeting.

Financial Reports: Mike Greene presented the June and July 2018 financial reports, as the Vestry did not meet in
July.

For June, the Church finalized the month with $13,622.77 in net income less budget. Roof repairs were paid in June
therefore putting the maintenance expense line over budget. In June, the Church received a bequest of $50,00(
recorded under restricted funds. For July, the Church came close to budget for net income, recording $125.03

better than budget. Pledges were over budget for the month, however still under YTD by $8,647.56. Contributions

were over budget YTD, mainly due to Plate received. In Other Income, $5,925 was moved to Operating from the

Endowment Fund, per schedule. Salaries are still under budget as the Church did not hire an Assistant Priest ye
Expenses were over budget in July, mainly due to the purchase of an upgraded data base. On the Balance Sheet
July, we recorded an increase in PNC Operating cash accounts by $9,800 due to cash being moved from the PayF
cash account. The specialized accounts (Mission & Ministry Development Fund and Endowment Fund) also went up
value by $24,024.79 compared to May.

Financial reports for the Good Shepherd Episcopal School were not presented at the meeting.
The financial reports for the Church of Good Shepherd were approved as presented.

School Updates: Father Doug provided some updates regarding changes in staff at the $cBasiness Officer
Manager stepped down and existing staff will fulfill the duties. Regarding security, the focus will be on a new secon
interior entry, with an additional door being installed in the South hallway, as well as reconfiguring the fencing in the
back. Motion was made to use up to $10,000 for security upgrades for the School, to be drawn from the school
maintenance reserves. Motion was seconded. Discussion ensued. Motion was passed unanimously.

Rectords report:

Strategic Planning:

Father Doug provided reminders of what to look forward to and recognized the work already by everyone involved,
and announced some dates of upcoming events where the strategy and the new logo will be presented. A new
organizational chart was also presented comprised of six areas of focus by which the church ministries and function
will be organized in the future.

Staff Changes:
Regarding the ongoing search for an Assistant Priest, father Doug decided to reach out to seminaries early in the yee

to get more qualified candidates. He also proposed to hire Kate Gouery and lan Andersen, on a stipendiary, basis, t
cover the roles of Interim Sunday School Director and Interim Director of Youth Ministries, respectively. In addition,
he also proposed to add Debbie White as an Assistant Choir Coordinator.

Bylaws Revision:
This was a reminder that revisions to the bylaws, to address the chsebiool relationship, will be coming, and to be
prepared for them.

Sr. Warden report:  Jim Couillard reported that the Strategic Planning Implementation Oversight Committee
working initiatives will be presented to Church and School community in September. Stewardship Committee has
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been formed and will convene August 22 to plan fall campaign. Investment Committee has conducted its first meetir
with plans to meet quarterly. Jim thanked the Vestry
to Jo Wood for organizing and facilitating all the ministries who provided the Summer Sunday Café. He alsc
commended all Church and School volunteers who worked together in the school-afgaresulting in improved
landscaping of School grounds.

Jr. Warden report:  Jim Couillard covered the report. Security for the entire campus was discussed. Termites were
identified and two options were presented for fumigation and pest control. One of the options was preferred due to
offered guarantee. No fewer than a dozen routine maintenance projects for both church and rectory were then
reviewed.

Vestry Liaison report: Katharine Murray provided a report on Outreach Ministry, covering many of the activities
that the ministry is involved with and presented the calendar of events to come. The ministry {i&sld&ders, with

plans to add two more members, one from the School and one from Youth. The goal is to promote and strengthen the
Church and School involvement, and promote intergenerational involvement. The Ministry currently operates within a
budget of a little over $30,000 and an increase by 3
took note of the request, but no motion was made.

Meeting ended with a closing prayer.

Respectfully submitted,
Irina Cole, Clerk

FINANCIAL REPORT
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ry showcase - small plate social

2 5%5w3' $wH# 3%n
October 7,at 11:30 a.m.

Visit various exhibits and gather useful
information about the many ministries and
groups here at Good Shepherd.

Bl BE B

And

while youdre at i
foods presented by each one!

Fellowship at its finest!
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north

par ki ng

Chur ch

Chalk 4 Peace

September 22
9:00 a.m.i 3:00 p.m.

This fun family event is coming to Good
Shepherd through Lighthouse Art Center of
Tequesta.

Draw

What Peace Means To You to

celebrate International Day for Peace! This
event is FREE and chalk is provided.

Come to the north parking lot of the
church anytime between 9:00 a.m. and 3:00

p.m.
adult.

Children must be accompanied by an

Holy Baptism
November 4, 2018 & January
13, 2019

We will have a service of Baptisn
on Al Saintsd §
If you or someone in your family

wishes to be baptized, please call

email Merike in the office for an
apoplication

(mseely@goodsheponline.org or E&§"
746:4674). Baptism applications are E#4
also available on our website undef #

the Worship tab. Baptism
Preparation classes are
scheduled for October 14 & 28,
at 11:30 a.m. These classes are
preparation for Baptism on
Sunday, January 13, 2019.

Shawls

Thanks to Lydia Schweizer for coordi-
nating these handcrafted shawls for
blessing on August 19. We are grate-
ful for the loving care taken by so

many in their creation, and we are

always looking for more people who

can knit and crochet. These gifts are
cherished by their recipients. Please
contact Merike, in the office, if you

would like information. 5677464674
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Good Shepherd
Church and School

Parish —~
Picnic
.Was GREAT!

We had a full house for the Good Shepherd Church & School F
. . Sunday, August 26! We enjoyedriwe/aramartgy of picnic

goodies, and splashy fun with a giant waterslide and a dunk tar
the school families who camecoatydnédttoe delicious side dishes

Check out these photos in co
newsletter online available
goodsheponline.org.

Fr. Doug got dunked
about 10 times in the
dunk tank. Maybe we
should start a Good
Shepherd softball team!

Visit our website atvwww.goodsheponline.org for news, information, schedules and event times for the coming
months. You can also print a baptism application or request a prayer. You can even a fill out a pledge card online!
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Service Schedules

Sunday
8:00 AM
Holy Eucharist—Rite |

9:00 AM
Jitters Coffee Hour

9:45 AM
Sunday School
& Nursery

10:00 AM
Holy Eucharist —Rite Il

11:15 AM
Jitters Coffee Hour

Wednesday
8:30 AM
School Chapel Holy Eucharist
10:00 AM
Holy Eucharist & Healing

Visit us o
www. goodsh

Episcopal Church of the Good Shepherd

400 Seabrook Road

NonProfit Organizatig
Tequesta, FL 33469

U.S. Postage
PAID

West Palm Beach, FL

=]

Permit No. 1930

Current resident or:

Professionally Staffed Nursery

9:45 a.nl 11:30 a.m.
for ages Infant through two years old
Visit the Nursery and meet Marcia and Judy!

The E 1scopal Way

ANIN I'}\Ol.,u\.TlON TOLIFEIN Tl—EEHURCH

Saturday, September 29, 9:00 a.m.
RSVI? dscharf@goodsheponline.org

\

- &1%$& 3
, $353(

Sunday, September 9
9:15 a.m.

Please come to this very important meeting
regarding the Strategic Plan and Vision
established for Good Shepherd!
This isyourparish! Everyone should attend.



